
A little early Christmas
I don’t usually care for Christmas music before Thanksgiving.
A little quirk of mine, true, but a quirk all the same.
Tonight it was a little different. Family and friends (and a
whole bunch of other people) got together for a dinner and
show. It was a fund raiser for the High School Show choir, so
the meal was exactly what I expected. The show itself, while
way too short, was wonderful for me.

Can a father be more proud? Watching my youngest perform in
the show choir was an experience I will not forget. The rest
of the show choir was good too. My view was a bit biased. I
had eyes for one lovely young lady. I would love to describe
the show but words about that escape me.

What I do remember is a show from 5 years ago. Two other
daughters performed in another dinner/music show. While not
the show choir, it was another wonderful show. It was also the
last show my wife saw any of her daughters in. Early the next
week she was in the hospital. Two weeks later, we were told
things were very bleak.

This is where my thoughts tend to go this time year. It can be
very difficult to go to these events when my thoughts turn in
this  direction.  I  really  wasn’t  thinking  of  it  when  it
started, it just kind of flowed with the evening. Sometimes I
wonder how long this will happen to me. At least I don’t break
down and cry now. That doesn’t happen much anymore, just kind
of a sad feeling. I guess that is better. It could be worse.

I have four beautiful, talented daughters and it is wonderful
to see them in whatever they do. Tonight was no exception,
even with my melancholy.
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